Dear Parents and Carers

Welcome to Stoneydelph Primary School.

Choosing the right school is one of the most important decisions you have to make as a parent or carer.  Their Nursery class is their first step on their learning journey.

Thank you for showing an interest in Stoneydelph Primary School.

Our school caters for children from three years of age in our Nursery through to learners of eleven.

We are a happy, caring and welcoming school promoting good manners and respect.  

Our school has a hardworking, friendly staff, all of whom are committed to providing our learners with a ‘real and vivid’ range of exciting learning opportunities, personalised to ensure the needs and interests of your child. Our extensive grounds, excellent facilities and wide range of resources are used to support the learning of all. Our pupils leave Stoneydelph as successful, confident and motivated learners, well prepared for the next step in their learning journey.

We believe that the partnership between parents and school is vital and we actively encourage you to be involved in your child’s learning in school. Starting Nursery is a very exciting time for your child but can also be an anxious time too.  We would encourage you to get in touch if there is anything worrying you or if you require clarification of any arrangement we have in place.

This booklet can provide you with information that you and your child will need to know about the daily life in nursery but is no substitute for a personal visit.  You are warmly invited to call in, telephone or e mail to arrange a visit to meet our staff, see our learners at work and experience our learning environment.

I look forward to meeting you and your child.

Mrs Jenny Wallbank  BEd(Hons) MA NPQH

Head Teacher
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        Our Nursery provides 15 hour places for up to 52 children.  
Your child is entitled to 15 hours provision which we organise as:  
    

                         5 morning sessions – 8.45am to 11.45am 

                                     or
                           5 afternoon sessions – 12.15 to 3.15pm

You will be issued with a preference sheet to indicate your preferred session.  We can not guarantee your preference but if there are circumstances that you would like us to take into consideration, please indicate this on the sheet. We will endeavour to meet your needs as far as is possible.

Children are admitted into Nursery in September in the academic year in which they are 4 years old.

The accommodation has been purpose built and is well equipped to provide the best environment to engage your child in play, investigation and learning: helping your child to achieve their full potential.
Starting Nursery is a very exciting time for your child but we accept that for some children it is a very big step and some children settle quicker than others. To ensure a smooth transition, we can offer a gradual induction process arranged with you individually if necessary.  Please talk with the Nursery Staff if you have concerns – we will work with you to make the process as happy as possible for you and your child.
Stoney Tots Daycare
As well as Nursery sessions, we offer daycare sessions for children from 3 years old.  You can purchase full day, half day or lunchtime sessions at very reasonable rates.  Please see the enclosed booklet for more information or speak to the School Office or Stoney Tots Daycare Manager for more information.   
Key Person

We have a Key Person system in place – where all children are assigned to a named member of staff.  

This person works regularly with your child, builds a relationship with your child and their family and is responsible for maintaining records about your child’s progress and development.  Your Key Person will visit your child at home prior to your child starting Nursery and will ensure your child becomes familiar with routines and expectations and their eventual transition to their Reception class.
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The children are encouraged to wear school uniform, it gives them a sense of identity as part of our school learning community.   
Our uniform:

White polo shirt       Royal blue sweatshirt / fleece / jumper or cardigan

Grey or black trousers or shorts (boys)   

Grey or black skirt / pinafore / trousers or shorts (girls)

Blue checked dress (girls in the summer)

Uniform with the school logo is available from Buxton and Bonnett, appropriate colour clothing is also available in other shops and supermarkets in Tamworth. 

Please try to dress your children in clothes and footwear that they can easily manage – it improves their confidence greatly when they learn to undress and dress themselves. Also ensure clothing is labelled, which helps us to ensure that everyone comes home with their right clothes!
Please be aware that children will engage in messy play.  Although they will wear aprons, there is always the chance they may get messy!

Although the children will take part in PE and dance sessions in the hall, we do not expect the children to change into shorts and t shirt kit until later in the year. We will inform you through our half termly newsletter when necessary.

A spare set of clothing (including socks and underwear) kept in Nursery is always a good idea. Sometimes children get wet when engaging in water play or due to a toileting accident.  Please ensure they are kept in a named bag on your child’s peg.
Toilet training
Before your child starts at Nursery, please encourage your child to use the toilet at home by themselves and practice telling you when they need to go.

The summer months before they start Nursery is a great time to start toilet training.  If you need help or advice please ask at the School Office or in Nursery for the contact details of our School Nurse who has plenty of tips and tricks to make the process fun and stress-less.

Don’t worry if your child is still in pull ups or nappies when they start Nursery – we recognise that for some children it takes longer than others.  Please speak to your child’s Key Person if this is the case, so that we can work closely with you to support the process and your child’s needs.
Please ensure spare clothes and a supply of nappies/pull ups are kept in school for your child’s use.

Keep us informed
Please make sure you let the School Office and Nursery Staff know if:
· you or anyone you’ve named on your child’s contacts list changes their mobile or home number;
· your child is being collected by someone else on a particular day;
· you are going to be late collecting your child;

· there are any changes in circumstances;

· your child is not attending Nursery for any reason;

· your child is ill – in cases of possible infections or contagious diseases, please check with the school office regarding medical regulations before sending your child back to Nursery, for example: if your child is vomiting or has diarrhoea, they must be kept at home for 24 hours after the last bout; 
· your child requires medicine – we can give medicine provided by a Doctor provided that you complete the appropriate forms at the School Office.
